
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

St. Mary’s Church and Rectory 
412 E. 8th Street ~ Wayne, Nebraska 68787 

402-375-2000~Office hours 9:00am – 1:00pm 
Email: parish@stmaryswayne.org ~ Webpage: stmaryswayne.org ~ facebook.com/stmaryswayne 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Monday December 26  Parish Office Closed 

3:15pm Prayer Group PMC 

Wednesday December 28 

2:00pm Careage Social Careage 
6:45pm No Religious Ed   

Thursday December 29 

6:00pm 
Hispanic  Prayer Group & 
Rosary 

Church 

7:00pm No RCIA Rectory 

Saturday December 31 

9:00am 1
st
 Saturday Mass Church 

 

Parish Information 
 
Fr. Jeff Mollner, Pastor 
Deacon Pat Gross 
Deacon Gary French 
 

 
 
 
 

Vision Statement 
A parish/campus where every person is loved, has a lasting relationship with 
Jesus, and strives to share Him with everyone. 
  

Core Values 
Prayer:  
Having a living, daily relationship with Jesus and the Church. 
Having this relationship at the heart of everything we do. 
  
Compassion:  
Meeting people right where they are. 
Having a special concern for those on the fringes, the hurting, and the poor. 
  
Unity:  
Parish, School, and Campus Ministry working together to fulfill the vision. 
Work with non-Catholic groups, when appropriate, to foster deeper unity. 
 
New Parishioners: You are invited to register at the rectory or see the pastor 
following Mass. 
 
College Students & Visitors: We welcome you and pray you will feel at home 
worshipping with us. 

 

Tuesday December 27 
5:15pm † Dave Sty 
9:00pm No Mass 

Wednesday December 28 
8:15am No School /No Mass 
5:15pm  

Thursday December 29  

5:15pm  

Friday December 30  
8:00am † Jim Keating 

Saturday December 31  
9:00am  
6:00pm † Ed Carroll 

Sunday January 1 
8:00am † Dale Poehlman 
10:00am People of the Parish 

 
 

WSC Catholic Newman:   

Coordinators: Fr. Jeff Mollner & Amy Woerdemann 
 
 

 

Upcoming Newman Events: 

 

 

There will be no 9 pm masses until Sunday, January 8
th

 

 
 

Have a great Christmas Break! 
 

 

Parish Secretary:     
Sarah Claussen 

High School & Adult Lay Minister:   
Amy Woerdemann 

Grade School/Junior High 
Religious Education Coordinator:   

Becca Leatherdale 
Hispanic Coordinator:   

Cecilia Modrell 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

From Your Pastor ~ Fr. Jeff Mollner 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The angel said to them, “Do not be afraid; for behold, 

I proclaim to you good news of great joy that will be 

for all the people.  For today in the city of David a 

savior has been born for you who is Messiah and 

Lord.  The message of the Angels that first Christmas 

night still rings out in our world today.  On behalf of 

our entire staff here at St. Mary’s parish, we wish you 

very blessed and merry Christmas.  

Fr. Jeff Mollner  

 

 

 

  
      

Liturgical/Sacramental Life 
 
Baptismal Instruction  
Contact the Parish Office.  Parents are to attend pre-baptismal 
catechesis prior to the baptism. 
 
Marriage  
The Archdiocese of Omaha requires a minimal six months waiting period 
for proper preparation for marriage.   
 
Reconciliation 
½ Hour before Masses on Saturdays & Sundays or by appointment. 
 
RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation)   
If you know someone who is interested in knowing more about  
the Catholic Faith, please have them contact the Parish Office. 
 
Sacrament of the Sick  
Celebrated individually upon request.  If someone is seriously ill, please 
call the Parish Office. 
 
Communion to the Homebound  
If any homebound parishioners would like Holy Communion, give the 
office a call. 
 
Mass Intentions   
Call 402-375-2000 to schedule. There is a suggested $10 offering per 
Mass.    

Ministry Schedule 
 

Dec 31 / Jan 1 SAT 6:00 PM SUN 8:00 AM         SUN 10:00AM    

SOLEMNITY OF MARY, HOLY MOTHER OF GOD – (Holy day of Obligation)   
HOSPITALITY J & A Fleming J & R Sperry         R & S Hunke 
USHERS S Hasemann / G Kathol K Prokop / M Reynolds         P Fehringer / R Gentrup 
READER V French M Barry         J Kielty 
SERVERS C Hasemann / E Tyson J Dorcey / M Leatherdale         A Kaup / S Redden 
*EMHCs C Osten / E Osten B Heithold / G Kallhoff         M & J Klein / Volunteer 
 S Claussen A Witkowski         *S Jaixen 
MUSIC MINISTRY Volunteer / Volunteer One String One Voice          Volunteer / T Hypse 
COUNTERS          L & J Lindsay / D Wurdinger  
 

       January 7/8                            SAT 6:00 PM SUN 8:00 AM   SUN 10:00 AM  

       Epiphany of the Lord 
       HOSPITALITY                        J & C Davis J & A Witkowski   T & M Jenkins  
       USHERS                                P Monahan / L Haase D Spieker / J Sperry   B Owens / N Fendrick  
       READER                                C Wageman M Brink   T Garvin    
      SERVERS                               S Agoumba / J Arroyo N Reinke / D Sharpe   N Kantai / L Kantai  
      *EMHCs                                  R Glass / S Hasemann  L Hochstein / R McLean   J Kielty / Volunteer 

                                              A Sty T Reinke   *T & C Lee 
      MUSIC MINISTRY                  Volunteer / D Lambert Volunteer/J Alleman   Volunteer / Volunteer  
      COUNTERS                           B Meyer / S Frevert / J Nelsen 

 
 

If you are not able to fulfill your assigned ministry role, please trade with someone or find a substitute. Thank you!  

EMHCS:  The name underlined at the 8 o’clock Mass will take Communion to Careage. 
The name underlined at the 10 o’clock Mass will take Communion to Brookdale. The name with the * by it will take Communion to shut-ins. 

 

Sacrificial Giving (For the Week of December 18, 2016 ) 
 

Plate:  $    1,218.27 
Adult Envelopes:  $    1,729.00 
Children:   $         31.37 
Holy Day:  $       285.00 
On-line:   $           0.00 
Utilities:   $           0.00 
Special:  $         50.00 
Flowers:  $         80.00 
Total:   $    3,393.64 
Year to Date:  
     Actual:  $129,957.70 
     Budget:  $163,750.00 
Avg./wk. 
     Actual:  $    5,198.31 
     Budget:  $    6,550.00 
 
Thank you for your generosity! 

St. Mary’s Prayer List 
 

Please pray for those suffering from illness and their families that they 
may find relief from their burdens and feel the comforting presence of 
the Lord.  
 

Parishioners: Mary Adams, Bob Baumert, Chris Geidner, Norbert & 
Elizabeth Dickes, Maria Vallejo, Tony Kochenash, Betty Meyer, Derek & 
Ashley Meyer.   
                 

Family/Friends: George Burcum (brother of Carolyn Linster), Ron Pratt 
(brother-in-law of Tony Kochenash), Kim Pugh (friend of Connie 
Sukup), Elise Kemnitzer, Gary and Evie Hassebrook (brother-in-law & 
sister of Bonnie Hoffman) Trey Meis (son of Toni and Bart Meis, 
Winside) Pat Seaman (daughter of Norbert & Elizabeth Dickes & sister 
of Mary Brady), Karen Mott (friend of Dan & Connie Sukup),Tom 
Fletcher (brother-in-law of Irene Fletcher), Melvin Brunssen (father of 
Pam Monahan), Jeff Connelly (brother of Sara Jaixen), Helen Tunink 
(mother of Sheri Eaton), Shelly Wieseler (daughter of Glendora 
Wieseler), Randy Janke (father of Mindy Haase), Karla Peter (sister-in-
law of Laura Hochstein), Paula Dartman (daughter of MaryEllen Maxey), 
JoAnne Puckett (friend of Mark & Jolene Klein), Gary Mueller (brother 
of Ann Witkowski), Danita Beadle (sister-in-law of Ray Nelson), Deena 
Creamer (daughter of Vona Sharer), Linda Hochstein (daughter-in-law 
of Sally Hochstein), Cec Vandersnick (friend of MaryKay & Scott 
Hasemann). 
 
“Pain and suffering have come into your life, but remember pain, 
sorrow, suffering are but the kiss of Jesus - a sign that you have 
come so close to Him that He can kiss you.” 
 ~Blessed Mother Teresa 
 
 

St. Mary’s Catholic Elementary School News 
St. Mary’s School: 402-375-2337 

Principal:  Stacy Uttecht 
      suttecht@schools.archomaha.org 
 

Congratulations to 6th grader, Orion Spieker for winning 3rd place in the 
Color of Christmas art contest in the Catholic Voice.  His picture and 
artwork are featured in the December 16 issue of The Catholic Voice.   
 
St. Mary’s Catholic School students, families, and friends collected and 

donated over 50 baby items to Haven House of Wayne.  This endeavor 
was part of the monthly service projects the students are participating in at 
the Catholic school to live out the mission of forming disciples of Jesus 
Christ by fostering service.   
 

St. Mary’s Catholic School students, staff, and families wish you a 

very blessed Christmas and thank you for the continued support of 

faith formation in our school children.   
 
Students will resume school on Thursday, January 5, 2017.   
 

CHERRY PIES are still available.  $15 each.  Call Mollie Spieker at 375-
2869 to get yours.” 
 

St. Mary’s Boosters would like to thank everyone who contributed in big 
and small ways to our Wine N Wrap event—especially Father Mollner, 
Amy Woerdemann, Tina Sharpe and Casey Korth. 

 

St. Mary’s Catholic School family forms disciples of Jesus Christ by fostering 

faith, academics, service, and joy in all. 

 
 

Daily Readings 
Dec 26 Mon: Acts 6: 8-10; 7: 54-59/ Ps 31: 3cd-4. 6 and 8ab. 16bc and 

17/ Mt 10: 17-22 
 

Dec 27 Tue: 1 Jn 1: 1-4/ Ps 97: 1-2. 5-6. 11-12/ Jn 20: 1a and 2-8 
 

Dec 28 Wed: 1 Jn 1: 5 – 2: 2/ Ps 124: 2-3. 4-5. 7b-8/ Mt 2: 13-18 
 

Dec 29 Thu: 1 Jn 2: 3-11/ Ps 96: 1-2a. 2b-3. 5b-6/ Lk 2: 22-35 
 

Dec 30 Fri: Sir 3: 2-6. 12-14 or Col 3: 12-21/ Ps 128: 1-2. 3. 4-5/ Mt 2: 

13-15. 19-23 
 

Dec 31 Sat: 1 Jn 2: 18-21/ Ps 96: 1-2. 11-12. 13/ Jn 1: 1-18 

 

 

 

 

We continue to pray for the repose of the soul of: 
 
Mark Ahmann   Jenny Baldwin  
Joe Nuss    Lucille Nelson 
Kelley Swanson   Ed Carroll 
Millie Beran   Michael Garvin 
Dee Goeden   Frank Vos 
Shirley Fletcher 
Chris Sherry 

Into your hands I commend my spirit. (Ps 31:6a) 
 

May their family and friends find peace in the Lord.  Amen. 

 

"Our Story of Faith."   
As of December 18th, 76 households had made commitments of $27,800 
towards the Archbishop’s Annual Appeal on behalf of St. Mary’s Parish of 
Wayne. This represents 153.5% of our parish goal of $18,116.31.  Thank 
you to all who pledged to this important appeal. 
 

 

Religious Ed notes  
 Parish Office:  402-375-2000 

 DRE: Becca Leatherdale     rleatherdale@stmaryswayne.org 

 
 

Feeling over burdened this Christmas?   
Maybe this will help. 
Mary and Joseph had to travel about 90 miles by foot while Mary was 9 
months pregnant, mostly up and down hills.  The temperature was 
probably in the 30s during the day and raining most of the time.  At night 
the temperature would be below  freeing.  They would have worn heavy 
woolen cloaks to keep warm and to shed the rain and snow.   
They could have faced bears or lions in the woods by the Jordan.  And 
bandits and pirates of the dessert were often found looking to rob 
travelers.   
To eat they probably feasted on water and dried bread for breakfast, dried 
bread and oil for lunch and dried bread, oil and herbs for dinner.   
When you find your self feeling cold, tired or hungry this Christmas let it be 
a reminder of the great sacrifice Mary and Joseph made to bring us our 
Savior!   

 
Next Religious Ed 1/11  Chapter 13 due 
 
Edge will be moved to 1/8 
 
Little Flowers and Blue Knights 2/8 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
.   

Wayne Food Pantry is in need of the following items: 

 
Peanut butter & jelly or jam 
canned beans (anything BUT pork n' beans) 
pasta noodles & sauce 
mac n' cheese 
10 oz. tomatoes 
soups of any kind 
canned fruit 
crackers 

 
 

Items may be dropped off at the 
Food Pantry 

Presbyterian Church – 216 W 3
rd

 
or here at St. Mary’s 

Tuesday Evening Group 
7:15-8:15pm Rectory Meeting Room 
Starting January 17, 2017 

Discussion will be on “Praying Scripture for a Change” 
Available at a Catholic book store or on-line/Amazon 
Questions:  John Kielty 402-369-6721 

Thank you to all those who helped wrap and deliver gifts to Parishioners 
living at Careage, Brookdale, Hillcrest and Wakefield Care Center. 

Your help is greatly appreciated! 

 
Nebraska Walk for Life  January 14, 2017  

9:00am Mass at St. Mary’s 14
th

 & K 
10:00am Walk at the State Capitol (North Side) 

Following, Rebekah Buell will share her story at the UNL Student Union 

Help Wanted 
A few couples to help organize and run the  

Winter/Spring Festival  
February 26, 2017 

You will be joining a great committee with years of 
experience, willing to help you learn.   

For more information, contact the  
Parish office 402-375-2000  
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